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Dr. McKenna, Ms. García, Ms. Ratliff – Celebration of Black History Month 2016 (Res-021- 
15/16) (Noticed December 8, 2015)  

ADOPTED BY CONSENT VOTE on January 12, 2016 
 
Whereas, Black History Month, or National African American History Month, is an annual 
celebration of achievements by Black Americans and a time for recognizing the central role of 
African Americans in United States history; 
 
Whereas, Carter G. Woodson, a Harvard trained historian, like W.E.B. DuBois before him, 
believed that truth would not be denied and that reason would prevail over prejudice, and as a 
result announced “Negro History Week” in 1925 to raise awareness of the contributions of 
African Americans; 
 
Whereas, It is commonly stated that Carter G. Woodson selected February as the month to host 
“Negro History Week” because it encompasses the birthdays of two great Americans who played 
a prominent role in shaping black history, namely Abraham Lincoln and Frederick Douglass, 
whose birthdays are February 12th and 14th respectively; 
 
Whereas, Carter G. Woodson believed that history was created by great people and not simply 
great men; he envisioned the study and celebration of Black people as a race, not simply as the 
producers of great men and emphasized the contributions of countless Black men and women 
who contributed to the advancement of human civilization; 
 
Whereas, Since 1976, the commemoration was extended from a week-long event to the entire 
month of February; 
 
Whereas, Every United States President has officially designated the month of February as Black 
History Month and other countries around the world, including Canada and the United Kingdom, 
also devote a month to celebrating Black history; 
 
Whereas, The legacy of Carter G. Woodson lives on in the continued work of the Association for 
the Study of African American Life and History (ASALH), an organization now in its Centennial 
Year; 
 
Whereas, The 2016 theme for Black History Month established by the ASALH is “Hallowed 
Grounds: The Sites of African American Memories”; 
 
Whereas, The story of America cannot be told without reflecting on places where African 
Americans made history in the eighteenth and nineteenth centuries, such as The Kingsley 
Plantation, DuSable’s home site, the numerous stops along the Underground Railroad, Seneca 
Village, Mother Bethel A.M.E. Church, and Frederick Douglass’ home; 
 
Whereas, The story of the struggle for equal citizenship for African Americans can be 
documented by the significance of landmarks such as Mary McLeod Bethune’s home in 
Washington, D.C., 125th Street in Harlem, Beale Street in Memphis, and Sweet Auburn Avenue 
in Atlanta; 
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Whereas, Over the past century, Black American life, history, and culture have become major 
influences throughout America in music, art, literature, politics, athletics, education, and 
diplomacy and has become appreciated by the global community; and 
 
Whereas, The respect that fellow citizens have for one another determines the values of our 
country and reinforces the premise that Black life matters; now, therefore, be it 
 
Resolved, That the Governing Board of the Los Angeles Unified School District recognizes 
February as National Black History Month; 
 
Resolved further, That the Board acknowledges that all people of the United States are 
beneficiaries of the wealth of history given to all by Black culture; and, be it finally 
 
Resolved, That the Superintendent will work with educators, librarians, all the schools of the 
District, and the community to recognize and celebrate this month with appropriate programs, 
ceremonies, and activities that generate in-depth discussion of the complex factual history of the 
United States and the legacy of Black Americans.	  


